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Camera collector is
May’s guest speaker

Ralph London will speak about an-
tique cameras at the CPPC member-
ship meeting on May 28.

Members are invited to bring inter-
esting cameras of their own, to add to 
the discussion.

Ralph London collects mainly ear-
ly wood and brass cameras from the 
1840s to the early 1900s, plus relevant 
catalogs and ads.  His extensive cam-
era collection includes cameras as late 
as the 1960s.  

A retired computer scientist living 
in Portland, Oregon, Ralph contributes 
frequently to photo history publica-
tions.  For many years he edited the 
Cascade Panorama for the Cascade 
Photographic Historical Society.  

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  MAY 28th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

The Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club 
has again been invited to the Annual 
Model A Ford Picnic, which is held 
near Chehalis, WA, on Saturday, June 
15th, beginning at 12:00 noon.  

Drive your classic car or modern 
car to a fun event held in a big field 
with an antique plane fly-in, music 
with orchestra and singers, lots of old 
cars, and a big potluck.  

The sponsors request no hot rods, street 
rods, or rat rods.  

For the potluck,  hamburgers and 
hot dogs are provided, bring your 
own table settings, chairs, small tables 
if you wish along with a salad, main 
dish, or dessert of your choice to share.  
The food is always terrific!

We’ll meet at  McDonald’s parking 
lot at 3208 NW Yeon (Hwy 30)  at 9:00 
am to have donuts & coffee, leaving at 
9:30 am.

Sign up at the May 28 CPPC meet-
ing or call or email one of us so we 
know you’ll be coming.

Don Hufschmid – 503-577-7899 or 
Lorraine Griffey – 503-666-2222  lor-
rainegriffey@yahoo.com

CPPC members: sign up for the Model A Picnic at Fletcher Anderson’s

CPPC member Fletcher Anderson includes Plymouths (and a biplane!) in his annual 
Model A Club picnic. This year’s theme is World War II: a few lucky winners will get gas 

ration stickers, and the Ridgerunners Society Orchestra will play music from 1943.

Plan now for late 
August in Stevenson

Plan now to attend the Show & Shine 
on August 31 in Stevenson, WA.

CPPC members Sharon and Allan 
Tiffany produce the show as a fund-
raiser for Columbia Gorge Interpretive 
Center, which is worth the drive even if 
there wasn’t a cruise-in and swap meet 
going on.

Here’s the deal: every year there’s 
a trophy awarded for club attendance, 
and every year some other club walks 
away with it. 

We can have a good time, give the 
Tiffanys a hand, support a good cause, 
and finally bring that trophy home. 

All we need to do is show up. 
Ladies and gentlemen, mark your 

calendars!



Page 2 	 May, 2013	 Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc.

CPPC Officers 2013
President, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Jerry Dixon....... 360-607-7628
Secretary, Donna Bade................ 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon.............. 360-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call................503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade .... 503-206-4652	
At-large, Marlo Edman.............. 503-936-4624
Editor/Web, Robin Will............. 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
	 Jerry Dixon 360-608-6171
Membership
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
	 Lorraine Griffey  503-666-2222
	 lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
	 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
	 robin@robinwill.com
	 Please submit newsletter contributions
	 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
	 $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
	 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
	 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from April
Condensed from minutes taken

by Donna Bade
Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club-

met on April 22, 2013 at the Clackamas 
Community Club at 15711 SE 90th  Av-
enue Clackamas, OR 97015 at 7:02PM. 
Bob Westphal, President, presided.  
Donna Bade recorded the minutes.  42 
people were in attendance.

Bill Call started the meeting with 
leading the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Minutes of the Membership Meet-
ing on March 26, 2013 be approved as 
published in the April newsletter.

Guests:  Rob and Joyce Winters, 
Brian and Jean Wright, Joe Kregal, and 
Donna Jones.  Chris Choma was also 
at the meeting, but has been a mem-
ber for a year. Member Heidi Samore  
also attended her first meeting with her 
husband Brian. Bob Westphal thanked 
Brian and Heidi Samore for bringing 
treats for the April membership meet-
ing. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call’s 
report was accepted as submitted. 

Guest Speaker:  Bob Westphal shared 
a video of Lincoln City and Lincoln 
County between the 30’s and 50’s.  

Then, Tom Nachand shared pictures 
and stories about his trip with Chuck 
Willis to the National POC Meet in Tuc-
son, AZ.  They traveled 3200 miles in 
Toms 1933 Plymouth PD convertible, 
enjoying Tucson’s springtime at 95 de-
grees, and hitting snow and 25-degree 
temperarures in the mountains on the 
way home. 

They drove to Sun City, outside of 
Phoenix to stop and see Mick and Ruth 
DeSantis, members of the CPPC.  

There were 31 cars in the National 
Meet, but over 100 people attended the 
banquet.  

Board Minutes:  Mike Bade shared 
plans for the August 17 Independence 
Cruise-In. He had donation letters 
printed to solicit donations for goodie 
bags and door prizes, and he had 2000 
half sheet flyers for people to pass out.  
If you need some, please contact Mike.  
At the Cruise-In in August, there will 
be Vendor Spaces available for $50.00 
and Food Spaces available for $125.00.

Joey Jones has made available the 

CPPC jackets with the stitched logos.  
(See page 7). Mike has light weight 
zipper jackets available for $35.00 and 
the light weight jackets with snaps are 
$25.00.  

 Member Care: Don Hufschmid 
shared that Les Conner has improved 
greatly.  He still has shingles on the left 
leg, but doing a lot better.  Sharon Tif-
fany is also doing better. 

Membership:  At the swap meet, we 
signed up three new members and sev-
eral past members renewed their mem-
bership.  

Robin Will has “mobile recruit-
ing kits” for members to take to car 
shows. They contain club information, 
cruise-in flyers, and CPPC member-
ships forms. This could help us get new 
members for our club.

Mayflower Tour:  The next May-
flower event will be on May 6, at the 
Woodland Lilac Gardens.  (Story page 
5). 

Activities/Tours:  At the Tulip Fes-
tival on April 13, there were 8 cars that 
attended.  (Story, page 4) 

Jerry Dixon reminded people to try 
to host an event this year.  It isn’t as 
hard as you might think!  Contact Jerry 
if you are interested.  

The Orphan Car Show will be June 
22.  Jeannette and Bob Dimick will be 
the hosts for this event.  

Hazel Dell Parade is on May 18.  
(Story, page 7).    

Chris Chytka announced there will 
be a car show in Salem on June 22, for 
Habitat for Humanity.

Raffle:  Winners were: Kena Pe-
tersen, Joanne Dixon, Jeanne Mowery, 
Donna Jones, Jerry Dixon, Don Huf-
schmid, and Donna Bade.

50/50:  Donna Jones won the $38.00 
share of the $72.00 collection.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President
The 2013 car show season has gotten 

off to a slow start with just a few mem-
bers attending events. 
Only three or four 
members were at the 
Woodburn Tulip Fes-
tival, four were at  the 
Suburban show in San-
dy, and three at Papa’s 

Toys/Portland Transmission totaling 
eleven member cars at all the events. 
With a club the size of ours, it would 
be nice to have at least that many cars 
at each event. 

I have said before that this club is 
mostly a club of senior citizens. Sadly 
many of us will fade away into dust 
sometime in the future. This club needs 
public exposure to the masses in order 
to attract new and younger blood or 

this club will be dust too. 
As your President writes this, the 

Hazel Dell Parade is forming up in 
the rain. Four of the six members who 
signed up to represent our club were 
able to participate. Other car clubs had 
two to three times that number of cars 
in the parade. Community events like 
this are a crucial way to let those hid-
den Plymouth nuts out there know that 
CPPC exists. 

Your President learned about CPPC 
through a similar community event in 
Lincoln City in 2009. If Tom Nachand 
wasn’t attending that event, I wouldn’t 
be your President. Need I say more?

Lorraine Griffey, who has faithfully 
headed up our member care/’Body 
Shop & Repairs’ program for eons, 
would like to retire from that position. 

I would like to thank her for the service 
she has rendered to this club as well as 
to Yvonne and me personally. Lorraine, 
Thank you!  Here is a chance for some 
caring member to step up and fill a 
much needed position in our club.

It has been noted that the By-Law 
revisions adopted in Nov 2012 were 
not fully incorporated in the roster, and 
will be added as an addendum as will 
additional new members. Also Sec-
tion 4.2 regarding makes of member’s  
cars listed in the roster needs to be dis-
cussed by the membership at the gen-
eral meeting.

Happy Touring
Bob Westphal

Summer events for the next six weeks
• June 1, (Saturday) – Jim Dandy’s Cruise-in, Parkrose, OR
• June 8, (Saturday) – Sherwood Cruise-In, Old Town Sherwood, OR
• June 14 (Friday) – Sunshine Cruz, Clackamette Park
• June 14-15 (Friday-Saturday) – Rose City Round-Up, a great big hot-rod show 

at Jubitz Truck Stop in North Portland, benefiting Outside-In. Info at rosecity-
round-up.com.

• June 15, (Saturday) – Fletcher Anderson’s Party
    Story on page 1. Hosts are Don Hufschmid and Lorraine Griffey.
• June 15 (Saturday) – TIP (Trauma Intervention Program) Annual Car Show and 

Cookout, 4800 NE 122nd, Portland. Info and registration form at tipnw.org.
• June 22, (Saturday) – Orphan Car Show, Clackamette Park
    This show is put on by the Northwest Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club, 

in a tree-shaded meadow at Clackamette Park in Oregon City. It’s a chance to 
see cars that you might not see elsewhere, and the park is pleasant. CPPC typi-
cally has a large turnout for this event.

• June 29, (Saturday) – Wilsonville Garages Tour (host: Gary Rusher)
• July 5, (Friday) – First Friday Camas Car Show, Historic Downtown Camas, 

5pm to 8:30pm.  Info:www.downtowncamas.com
• July 7, (Sunday) – Antique Automobile Club of America, Collector Car Appre-

ciation Day, FREE, sign in 9:00AM-11:30AM. American Legion Post 176, 14011 
NE 20th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98686. No entry fee, no trophies, no DJ, and any 
car is welcome.

• July 12 & 13, (Friday & Saturday) – Traffic Jam, Western Antique Aeroplane 
& Automobile Museum, Hood River, OR. Sponsored by WAAAM and the 
Friends of the Historic Columbia River Highway.

• July 13 (Saturday) – Tour through Mosier Twin Tunnels. Cars 1949 and older 
are invited to the 24-mile tour starting at Western Antique Aeroplane & Au-
tomobile Museum in Hood River, and and cruising the part of the Old Co-
lumbia Gorge Highway that contains the Mosier Twin Tunnels. Sponsored by 
WAAAM and the Friends of the Historic Columbia River Highway. Info on 
cascadepacificplymouth.org

• July 14, (Sunday) – Concours d’Elegance, Forest Grove, OR
 

CPPC newsletter wins
OCW’s Golden Quill

On April 23, 2013, Old Cars Week-
ly magazine announced its annual 
Golden Quill awards for car club pub-
lications for 2012, and Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth Club was among 50 winners 
nationally in the regional small publi-
cation category.

Judges evaluate technical quality in 
writing and photos, and look favorably 
on publications that show lots of mem-
ber participation.

On the national level, Lanny Knut-
son won recognition yet again for the 
excellent National Plymouth Owners 
Club Plymouth Bulletin. 

New internet resource
for A-body Mopars

A young man stopped by CPPC’s 
Swap Meet booth in April, and al-
though he didn’t leave his name, he left 
word of this great resource for lovers 
of Mopar A-body cars: Valiants, Darts, 
Barracudas, Scamps, Dusters, and the 
like.

The URL is all one word: “ForAbod-
iesOnly.com”

After you’re registered, you have ac-
cess to discussion forums, a member 
photo gallery, classified ads, and a VIN 
decoder specific to the A-body cars.

It looks like a godsend for the A-
body enthusiast or restorer.



The National Street Rod Association 
is returning to the northwest June 27, 
28, 29, and 30th, 2013.  After an absence 
of eleven years, the event will return 
to the Clark County Event Center, at 
Ridgefield, Washington.   The event is 
open to cars 30 years old and older.  For 
more information, call Mike Chrispyn, 
the event director, at 574-326-6134, or 
CPPC member Don Amundson, 253 
839-1045.

Big street rod event at 
Clark County Fairgrounds
in June, 2013 
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Pat Brost 	 503-761-2792	 pbrost0212@yahoo.com, Portland, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-620-8438	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Dennis Rice 	 503-393-7231	 blue51plymouth@comcast.net Keizer, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Sun comes out 
for Tulip Tour
	 By Patty Brost

On Saturday, March 20th, 16 people 
and eight cars left Oregon City under 
cloudy skies and headed for the Wood-
en Shoe Tulip Farm near Woodburn. The 
skies brightened, the sun came out and 
the tulips showed us why the Spring is 
such a wonderful time of the year. 

We were able to park our cars in a 
special place on the grass near the tu-
lips. It made for some wonderful pic-
tures, tire kicking and comments from 
the public. Most important a lot of “tip-
toeing thru the tulips.”   

The following people attended:
Pat & Patty Brost; Bob & Yvonne 

Westphal; Duane & Katherine Bene-
dict; Jerry & Joanne Dixon; Carl & 
Chris Nordstrom; David & Patti Outh-
ie; Bruce & Sue Kerslake; Carl, Theresa 
& Tanya Chilcott.

ABOVE: You really need to see this in color: the Brosts’ 1933 PD Convertible, and a 
DeSoto and Chrysler from the Pacific Wonderland WPC Club, parked on the edge of the 
tulip field at Wooden Shoe Tulip Co., just east of Woodburn. BELOW: Tom Nachand and 
Chuck Willis made it to Tucson to the National Plymouth Owners Club Meet, and here’s 
a picture to prove it. Tom’s narrative and pictures are now on the “Past Activities” page 

of cascadepacificplymouth.org, along with the color pics from the Tulip Tour.

BELOW: Sort of like a puppy that follows 
you home, this 1951 Plymouth Suburban 

ended up at Tim McCarthy’s house, minus 
engine and transmission (see Tim’s ad on 
page 8).  We’ll document this project on 

cascadepacificplymouth.org as Tim restores 
the shine to this diamond in the rough.
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The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit 
interesting people and places in the Pacific Northwest. 
Everyone is free to join in. 

Mayflowers 2013 Calendar
March 18		  Oregon City Tour & Lunch  
	 (Mindy Benfield)
April 12		  Tortilla Factory Tour – Salem 
May 6		  Woodland Lilac Gardens, (Jeanette 

Dimick)
June 10		  Heirloom Rose Garden Tour, 10:30AM,
	 Lunch at Cooperstown, then Ferguson’s Fragrant 

Nursery
Barbara Rice coordinates this tour. Barbara’s 

friend Pat grew up at the house there and is going 
to share some memories with you about the house. 
It looks like the roses will be in full bloom for this 
visit.

After tour the group will be going to Cooper-
stown, in Newberg for lunch. Following lunch those 
that want to can continue on to Ferguson’s Fragrant 
Nursery.

Sign up at the May 28 CPPC meeting, or call Bar-
bara at 503-393-7231.

July ?		  Settlemeyer House & Woodburn Muse-
um Tour & Lunch (Ruth & Mick DeSantis)

August 17		  CPPC/Lions Car Show – Independence, 
OR

September 13	 Mt. Angel Octoberfest
October ?		  Clear Creek Distillers Tour & Lunch  
	 (Lorraine Griffey)
November ? 		 Pendleton Woolen Mills Tour & Lunch – 

Camas, WA  (Mindy Benfield)
December 9		  Albertina Kerr Lunch  (Joyce Catt)

OUT AND ABOUT:  ABOVE, This fifth generation Plymouth 
fan is Lorraine Griffey’s great-grandson, Lucian Peterson.  

Observe the concentration and care he takes dusting off his 
dad’s ’73 Plymouth Valiant in their garage in Richmond 

Hill, GA.  The car is familiar to CPPC: our Tech Committee 
members helped get the Valiant ready for transport to Georgia 

when Josh was reassigned from Fort Lewis to Savannah 
three years ago.  

RIGHT: If there was a long-distance prize for Out & About 
pictures, Stephanie Willis would have won it this month. 
She texted this picture of a Super Bee, along with the the 

following: “Found this car in Clarendon, Texas,  I am on a 
road trip with my Mom and 2 sisters.  We have gone from 

Oregon to Atlanta, Ga and now returning home across 
the southern states. We will stop in the Grand Canyon 

today, Vegas tomorrow and then home.  We have been in 
20 states so far.  A little pooped out... But it has been fun

A Spring day at Klager Lilac Gardens

ABOVE: Check out this sun-dappled group posing at the Hulda 
Klager Lilac Gardens in Woodland, WA. BELOW: Various other 

nymphs and sprites were also in attendance. 
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REFRESHMENTS
May

 Lee Powell & daughter Stacy
June

 Gerry & Kena Petersen
July

 Joyce Catt & Nancy Conner
August

Hot-Dogust Day
Club provides hot dogs, etc

September
Jerry & Joanne Dixon

MAY 
BIRTHDAYS
Bruce Johnson 	  2
Larry Catt  	  3
Jeff Jolly  	 9
Leroy Smith 	  9
Jan Faultus  	 12
Linda Amundson 	 17
Philis Van Coelen 	  19
Ruth DeSantis 	 21
Vicky Williams  	 21
Pat Brost  	 22
Beverly Kelman  	 23
Randy Ealy  	 27
Yvonne Westphal 	 28
Jerry Dixon  	 30

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

Condensed from minutes taken
by Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club met May 14, 
2013 at Bill’s Place, in Clackamas. 

Present at the meeting were the fol-
lowing Board Members: Mike Bade, 
Bob Westphal, Joanne Dixon; Jerry Dix-
on, Robin Will, and Dolores Call. Also 
attending was Chuck Willis.  Joanne 
Dixon recorded the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call’s 
report was accepted as presented.

 • Old Business:  We printed and 
released the rosters with 106 paid 
members, and they were available at 
the April Membership Meeting.  The 
By-Law revisions adopted in Nov 2012 
were not fully incorporated, and will 
be added as an addendum as will ad-
ditional new members.

• Past Activities:  Ben Neumayer 
passed out Cruise-in flyers at The Dall-
es Cherry Blossom Festival April 27th.  
Leroy Smith passed out Cruise-in fly-
ers at the Warrenton Reunion Cruise-in 
also on April 27th.

 Bill Snider arranaged flyer pass out 
at the Bend Roadster Show April 27-
28th.   Clifford Kleman passed out flyers 
at the Corvallis Swap Meet April 28th.  
Four club members attended the Sandy 
Suburban Auto Group Show May 4th.  
Three club members attended the Port-
land Transmision and Poppa’s toys on 
May 11th.

 • Upcoming Activities: Joanne Dix-
on reviewed the Hazel Dell May 18th 
Parade of Bands, signups stand at six.    

 Jim Dandy’s Cruise-in is June 1, 
2013. 

 June 8th is Sherwood Old Town 
Cruise-in.  

June 14, 2013 is the Sunshine Cruz at 
Clackamette Park.  

June 15th is Fletcher Anderson’s 
Picnic, Don Hufschmid and Lorraine 
Griffey are the hosts.  

June 22, 2013 is the Orphan Car Show 
at Clackamettte Park, the Dimick’s are 
the hosts.  On June 29th will be the Wil-
sonville garages tour hosted by Gary 
Rusher.  

Chuck Willis expressed concern 

about our club attendance at the Co-
lumbia Gorge Interpretive Center 
Show-n Shine, which has been declin-
ing the last couple of years.  We need to 
do a better job of promoting this event 
this year.              

 • Member Care:  Retha Harden is 
home recovering from lung surgery 
and is doing well.  Les Conner is im-
proving, and should be coming home 
soon.  Lorraine Griffey has requested 
that the board find someone to replace 
her as Chair of the Member Care Stand-
ing Committee.

 • Mayflower Event:   The June event 
will be to Ferguson’s Fragant Nursery 
in Newberg on the 10th, and will host-
ed by Barbara Rice.

 • Tech Committee: Bob Westphal, 
Chuck Willis, and Jerry Dixon did the 
final install of the slant six in Bob’s 
1947.  Bob, Chuck, and Jerry then went 
to Larry Catt’s and bled the brakes on 
Larry’s 1948. They will need to followup 
with a pressure bleeding.  Chuck Willis 
helped Roger Edwards complete the 
brakes on his 1927 Chrysler Coupe and 
Roger was able to drive it to the Subur-
ban Auto Groups show in Sandy.

 •   Membership Committee:  Robin 
will have additional business cards, 
Wanted Posters, and Membership 
Packets available at the membership 
meeting.  

 • Website:  Robin has the Indepen-
dence Cruise-in pre-registration forms 
on our website.

• Club Store:  New jackets and hats 
are available, and listed on the website 
and newsletter.

 • New Business:   Jerry Dixon sug-
gested that any clip boards that need 
to be passed at the membership meet-
ing be started near the begining of the 
meeting so that they have a chance to 
be seen by all attending.  It was agreed 
by all and the membership meeting 
agenda will be revised accordingly.  

It was suggested that the club 
send out a Happy Birthday email to 
all members who have email.  It was 
agreed and Robin will see if he can set 
this up to happen automatically.  Bob 

Westphal asked if anyone had any sug-
gestions on what to do with a box of 
member name tags he has been pack-
ing around for months.  Mailing them 
is the obvious answer but is expensive.  
No other solutions being offered, this 
matter will remain open.  

The next meeting with the Central 
Lions Club will be May 21st at 11:30 
AM, at the Denny’s in Woodburn. 

  The meeting adjourned at 2:15PM. 
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CPPC member Joey Jones is now taking orders for jackets, shirts, and caps embrodered with CPPC’s logo. 
Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch caps with logo, $20 

each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: Joey Jones , Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Bea-
vercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, or email joey@stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplymouth.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts are available now

WANTED for 1931 Plymouth PA rum-
ble seat roadster: door handles and 
trunk (rumble seat) outside handle. 
Door handles must have flat mount-
ing escutcheons. Have one door 
handle 
( p i c -
tured); 
n e e d 
anoth-
er door 
handle 
p l u s 
rumble 
s e a t 
handle to make the set. Bill Call, 
503-784-7589, billsplymouths@aol.

Original Plymouth sales literature, 
owners manuals, service manuals, 
parts books and dealer data books for 
1931 to 1995 models for sale.  Hun-
dreds of sales catalogs and folders 
for nearly all models of Plymouths at 
lower prices than the literature deal-
ers.  Let me see if I can find what you 
need for your car.

Also, thousands of brochures and 
manuals,  especially strong in liter-
ature for discontinued or “orphan” 
makes.

Contact Bruce Kerslake at 360-254-
1461 or brucekerslake@gmail.com

2 used 225x15 whitewall bias ply tires. 
fair tread left. Free! Bob Westphal 
360-334-6037

HAVE FENDERS, all, for 1931 Plym-
outh. Robert Molner, 503-781-9887, 
rmolner-hyd@msn.com

FOR SALE: $1500  1950 Plymouth 
4 dr, runs well, drives. Some rust 
(floors), body good.  Needs uphol-
stery work. Extra parts. No over-
drive. Bob Dimick 360-885-01113.

Looking for some interior window 
trim for a ’31 PA 2 dr sedan. If any-
one could help thanks in advance, 
indypdr2@aol.com

Hazel Dell Parade 
soggy, but fun

By Joanne Dixon
Saturday, May 18th, just four cars 

and eight members braved nasty 
weather for the 49th annual Hazel Dell 
Armed Forces Day Parade of Bands.  

Mike and Donna Bade brought 
out the model 30U coupe, Herb Wat-
kins and Russ Ashley joined with 
Herbs 1954 Studebaker Champion, the 
Westphals drove their 1988 Chrysler  
LeBaron GTC turbo convertible, and 
Jerry and Joanne Dixon brought their 
1967 Barracuda.

The rain finally stopped and we 
had a fun time on the two mile parade 
route.

This event has lots of potential for 
exposure for CPPC, and it’s a patriotic 

event with a lot of nice people. We will 
check on this event for next year and 
hope that the weather cooperates and 
we can field  more CPPC cars.

After the parade we all went to Bop-
pin Bo’s 50’s Malt Shop & Grill to check 
out their cruise-in – another good car 
event! – and have lunch.

ABOVE: One Studebaker, one Chrysler, two Plymouths represented CPPC at the 
Hazel Dell Armed Forces Day Parade of Bands.
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising for CPPC members:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club members. Photos are welcome; we edit words and pics to fit.
Vendors and non-members:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

May, 2013
14	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
28	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

June, 2013
10	 (Monday)........................................Mayflowers

Ferguson’s Fragrant Nursery/Heirloom Rose 
Garden (Barbara Rice)

11	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
25	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

July, 2013
9	 (Tuesday)  ..................................Board Meeting
23	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

August, 2013
13	 (Tuesday)....................................Board Meeting
17	 (Saturday).......... CPPC/Lions Club Cruise-In

Independence, OR
27	 (Tuesday)............................................. Hot Dogs

 at Membership Meeting!

CPPC club jacket for sale. It is a size 3X 
without a name patch. Paid $95.00 
for it. It is in good shape and would 
sell it for $40.00. My phone number 
is 503-762-7857 and email lilirich-
von@comcast.net. Rich Von Allmen

Need driver’s side front brake drum 
for 1938 Plymouth, either a ’38 
part or something else that will 
work. Fletcher  Anderson, 360-
740-4834.

Looking for trunk hinge/spring as-
semblies from 1942 or 1946-48 
Plymouth Club Coupes.  Jeff Mill-
er, 503-452-3989; jjmiller2005@com-
cast.net.

WANTED: Running Mopar flathead 
6 cyl motor, stock 3 speed trans or 
3 speed overdrive tranny, and driv-
eline for my 1949 Plymouth Subur-
ban. Misc other 1949-1950 Subur-
ban parts also needed. Please, call: 
Tim McCarthy at (503) 913-1205 or 
email Tim at timmccart@aol.com

1992  white Chrysler Le Baron Con-
vertible, 2.5 4 cyl. eng, 180K miles, 
custom wheels, Good top with no 
leaks, nice clean dependable car, 27 
mpg highway. Ready for summer 
fun. $1699.00 Bob Westphal 360-
334-6037

 
 

Free  1 600x16 tire and tube. Some 
tread.Tube holds air. Rich Von All-
men, 503-762-7857    


